
SUMMIT TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 
Regular Business Meeting 

Monday, November 7, 2022 
 
Chairman Welka called the regular business meeting of the Board of Supervisors to 
order at 6:00 p.m. following the pledge of allegiance.  Supervisors Davis, Lee, and 
Welka were present, as were Solicitor Wachter, Zoning Administrator Cass, Engineer 
Jonas, Secretary Vallimont and twelve interested persons.  
 
Motion by Lee, second by Davis, to approve the October 17, 2022 minutes as presented. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Davis, second by Lee, to approve the October 2022 expenses. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Lee, second by Davis, to approve Resolution #2022-21, EACOG 2023 
budget. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Davis, second by Lee, to approve Resolution #2022-22, ARP fund 
distribution to STWA. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Lee, second by Davis, to approve Resolution #2022-23, ARP fund 
distribution to STSA. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Davis, second by Lee, to approve a $100 donation to the All-Saints Church 
in appreciation for their contribution to the upcoming Veteran’s Day ceremony. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Lee, second by Davis, to approve a $100 donation to the American Legion 
Post 571 in appreciation for their contribution to the upcoming Veteran’s Day 
ceremony. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Motion by Davis, second by Lee, to approve the subdivision plan for Rustic Ridge, 
parcel ID #40-005-019.0-062.00, zoned RMD. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Solicitor Wachter reported the firm is currently working on an answer to the Writ of 
Mandamus that has been filed at the Court of Common Pleas. 
 
Engineer Jonas reported that the Hamot Road speed limit ordinance will be ready for 
the next meeting. 
 
Supervisor Lee thanked everyone for coming.  Reminder that the Veteran’s Day 
ceremony will be out front on Friday @ 10:00 AM. 
Supervisor Davis stated that the parks are closed for the season.  Don’t forget to vote! 
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Supervisor Welka mentioned that the road crew will be trimming trees. 
 
Ed Tropper read a prepared statement regarding STR.  Mr. Tropper is disappointed in 
the supervisors and asks that they rescind the STR licenses issued after 09/01/22 and 
save the township and Ponderosa Dr. residents money.  Mark Sleppy also spoke against 
the licenses and feels this is a violation of the ordinance. 
 
With no further business to come before the Board, motion by Lee, second by Davis, to 
adjourn the meeting at 6:16 p.m. 
Vote:  3/0 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
 
Lisa A. Vallimont, Secretary 
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